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closure was necessary due to the safety issues presented by the deteriorated bridge. 
Those safety issues are no longer present and permanent closure would harm the 
character and purpose of Lake Park and the Milwaukee County Parkway System. 
 
Further, as the Park is listed on the National Register of Historic Places, the County is 
required to consult with the Wisconsin Historical Society for any facilities planning 
efforts (Wis. Stats. 44.42 & 66.1111(4)). I would note that the state process is not a 
substitute for review by the Milwaukee Historic Preservation Commission. 
 
Thank you for your interest in this topic. Please let me know if I can assist you with any 
further clarification.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Tim Askin 
Senior Planner 


